From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2018 9:03 AM

To: Paul Kariya

Subject: Re: Geoff. We are planning to brief Don Wright on our fish reconciliation strategy on

feb 8 at 10:00 am. Paul

Thanks Paul, have already put the wheels in motion

G

Sent from my iPhone

- > On Feb 1, 2018, at 8:34 AM, Paul Kariya < pkariya@coastalfirstnations.ca > wrote:
- > Great if you could join
- > Paul
- >
- > Paul Kariya > Coastal First Nations-Great Bear Initiative
- > pkariya@coastalfirstnations.ca
- > 604-696-9889
- > 604-818-1827 cel

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2018 8:29 AM

To: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: Feb. 8 with Don Wright and Paul Kariya

Tamarra, Paul is meeting Don Feb. 8 – please arrange for me to join

g

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2018 11:58 AM

To: Bain, Don PREM:EX

Subject: FW: s.12

As discussed

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2018 8:44 PM

To: Caul, Doug D IRR:EX
Cc: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX

Subject: Re: s.12

Thanks, Doug, sorry for the slow reply. I don't have the ability to track changes on the IPad but I have a pretty good idea about what's what.

s.12,s.13

Geoff

Sent from my iPad

On Jan 20, 2018, at 9:58 AM, Caul, Doug D IRR:EX < Doug.Caul@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Don/Geoff – here is a package regarding the BC/FN Leadership Council s.12 as requested. Please note that the overview document includes a section (last page) that is advice from Minister Fraser and MO staff.

Doug

s.12

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2018 11:59 AM

To: Bain, Don PREM:EX

Subject: FW: S.12 Attachments: S.12

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Caul, Doug D IRR:EX

Sent: Friday, January 19, 2018 4:58 PM

To: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: FW: s.12

Don/Geoff – here is a package regarding the BC/FN Leadership Council \$.12 as requested. Please note that the overview document includes a section (last page) that is advice from Minister Fraser and MO staff.

Doug

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 11:45 AM

To: Coro Strandberg

Subject: Re: Check in on Shane Simpson proposal

Hi Coro,

I'm afraid I can't get into those kinds of considerations. It would have to be Minister Janes Best wishes

Geoff

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 6, 2018, at 11:41 AM, Coro Strandberg < coro@corostrandberg.com > wrote:

Hi Geoff;

I hope you are enjoying your Premier's Office experience again!

Senior folks at Shane's ministry encouraged me to reach out and alert you to a United Way proposal for year-end funding for a provincial program they are scaling to educate businesses on how to embed social impact / innovation in their core business.

The effort has been well received so far – it seems to be the right idea at the right time. I am advising the United Way on the initiative. To date we have engaged 125 businesses in Greater Vancouver, and now 8 companies are going through a process with us to define their social purpose and subsequently build it into their business.

The United Way has submitted a proposal to Shane for funding to scale this program in Metro Vancouver and communities across the Province. The vision is to create a social purpose ethic in business. We are engaging municipalities, Chambers and Boards of Trade on this idea, wherein they partner with the United Way to identify businesses to take the trainings. The Federal Government is interested in funding it too.

As this might become a short-listed project for your consideration, I wanted to make sure you had some of the background. Let me know if you'd like a short call to discuss. Happy to send on the proposal too.

Take care, Coro

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 7:01 PM

To: 'Reder, Mark'

Subject: RE: Letter to the Premier

Thanks Mark. The Premier will do a media availability tomorrow. At this point I don't think he will directly answer the request for a meeting but indicate that I met with Ian Anderson in December and we have other connections from government through various ministries. That said, he will not reject a meeting. This is an issue he's still considering. We will not be engaging in any kind of tit for tat battles with Alberta nor calling on Ottawa. Federal and BC officials will meet in Victoria Thursday. Don't hesitate to call if you need more. You can text my cel if required \$.17

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Reder, Mark [mailto:mark.reder@fhhighroad.com]

Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:21 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX Subject: Letter to the Premier

Geoff:

We spoke yesterday. This letter was transmitted about an hour ago to premeire@gov.bc.ca. I would be pleased to discuss it further with you. The letter has been copied to the Premier of Alberta, and the Federal Minister of Natural Resources. Ian Anderson will meet with shippers later this week and will share the letter with them. Mr. Anderson has also been receiving calls from the news media. If asked about BC's recent announcement with respect to study and regulation of heavy oil, he will indicate that he has written to the Premier to express his views. Having said that, there is no plan to circulate the letter to the media.

Re	g۵	rd	ς
ne	≅a	ıυ	3

Mark

This email is intended only for the named addressee. It may contain information that is confidential/private, legally privileged, or copyright-protected, and you should handle it accordingly. If you are not the intended recipient, you do not have legal rights to retain, copy, or distribute this email or its contents, and should promptly delete the email and all electronic copies in your system; do not retain copies in any media. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender promptly. Thank you.

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 9:56 AM **To:** Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX

Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Wanted to make sure you have this

G

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" < George. Heyman@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 7, 2018 at 9:11:06 AM PST

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX" < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 5, 2018 at 1:43:53 PM PST

To: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" < George. Heyman@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

From: Howlett, Tim GCPE:EX

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2018 1:35 PM

To: Howlett, Tim GCPE:EX; Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX; Smith, George AG:EX **Subject:** Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Just came across this while looking for something else. Details on the federal funding for bitumen studies that came out in December

https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheries-

oceans/news/2017/12/canada is investinginsciencetoprotectourwatersfromoilspills.ht

ml

Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

News Release December 19, 2017

From Fisheries and Oceans Canada

Copyright

Copyright

National Contaminants Advisory Group backgrounder

https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheriesoceans/news/2017/12/national contaminantsadvisorygroupselectedresear chprojects.html

- Includes multiple grants related to behaviour of diluted bitumen

Tim Howlett Issues Manager Strategic Issues Division, GCPE 250.208.4828

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 2:25 PM

To: Justine Hunter

Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" < George. Heyman@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 7, 2018 at 9:11:06 AM PST

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX" < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 5, 2018 at 1:43:53 PM PST

To: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" <George.Heyman@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheriesoceans/news/2017/12/canada_is_investinginsciencetoprotectourwatersfromoilspills.ht ml

Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

News Release December 19, 2017



National Contaminants Advisory Group backgrounder

https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheriesoceans/news/2017/12/national contaminantsadvisorygroupselectedresear chprojects.html

- Includes multiple grants related to behaviour of diluted bitumen

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 6:15 PM

To: 'Brad Brohman'

Cc: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Follow-up

Hi Brad,

We're in the final throes of finalizing the budget and I still have fingers crossed, given some of the recent financial news, on the original commitment we proposed. I don't think we'll be able to do more. I am having a crazy week and don't have more info at this time, hence the postponement. I'm very hopeful but can't give a firm answer as yet.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Brad Brohman [mailto:bbrohman@rickhansen.com]

Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 4:45 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: Follow-up

Hi Geoff,

I heard from your office that our call scheduled for tomorrow has been postponed until next Friday. I understand that you are heads down on the Throne Speech, but for a couple reasons outlined below, I hope we can speak sooner.

I am anxious to close the loop as best we can on the e-mail exchange we had Feb 1 when you were in Japan. In your reply, you indicated that you still needed to confirm internally (perhaps with the Premier as well) whether the Government of BC was in a position to match our \$5 million in private sector contributions with an additional \$5 million.

As you can imagine, this leveraging opportunity is potentially a very good news story. The BC business community getting behind the BC government's support for the legacy and leadership of Rick Hansen in the pursuit of building an inclusive British Columbia makes for a powerful storyline.

As well, as we continue pursuing private sector support, the "30 for 30" story is also resonating in a very special way which brings me back to our request to see if BC can move their gift from \$10 million to \$15 million (to be further matched by the private sector). The other question is whether you are considering elevating this for inclusion in the Throne Speech or in connection with an announcement (which we would need to map out in short order).

If we could speak sooner than next Friday that would be sincerely appreciated. Alternatively, Mike Reid, who heads up our private sector fundraising team, and I would be more than happy to come to Victoria to share

with you in person the power of the story we see emerging and the critical role the BC government plays in that.

Regards,

Brad

Brad Brohman
VP Government Relations
Rick Hansen Foundation/Fondation Rick Hansen
2103 Delmar Drive
Ottawa, ON/ON Canada K1H5P6

M: 613-889-6255

E: bbrohman@rickhansen.com

Facebook.com/rickhansenfdn Twitter.com/rickhansenfdn

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 12:14 PM

To: Paul Kariya

Subject: Fwd: Emailing: The Meaning of Assimilation Part 3 **Attachments:** The Meaning of Assimilation Part 3.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Paul, this is something I wrote in the 1980s — it was edited for publication inn the book but this has the notes with the text.

Geoff

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX" < Tamarra. Wong@gov.bc.ca>

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca> **Subject: Emailing: The Meaning of Assimilation Part 3**

Your message is ready to be sent with the following file or link attachments:

The Meaning of Assimilation Part 3

Note: To protect against computer viruses, e-mail programs may prevent sending or receiving certain types of file attachments. Check your e-mail security settings to determine how attachments are handled.

>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 1:36 PM To: Hunter, Justine Subject: Re: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills Yes, also wondering if they find gaps would they move to fill them? No news on talks as yet G Sent from my iPhone > On Feb 8, 2018, at 1:22 PM, Hunter, Justine <JHunter@globeandmail.com> wrote: > Ta. so you are saying to them, 'if you still need oil spill research "so that we can better understand how oil behaves and degrades in different conditions, including cold water" then why get upset about bc asking the same question.'. correct? > Are today's talks over yet? > > > -----Original Message-----> From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX [mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca] > Sent: Thursday, February 08, 2018 1:20 PM > To: Hunter, Justine > Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills > > Fyi > Sent from my iPhone > Begin forwarded message: > From: "Wright, Don J. PREM:EX" < Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca < mailto:Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca >> > Date: February 7, 2018 at 4:46:42 PM PST > To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" <Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>> > Subject: Re: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills > Thanks Geoff. > From: Geoff Meggs <geoff.meggs@gov.bc.ca<mailto:geoff.meggs@gov.bc.ca>> > Date: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 at 4:35 PM > To: Don Wright <don.j.wright@gov.bc.ca<mailto:don.j.wright@gov.bc.ca>> > Cc: Okenge < Okenge. Yuma Morisho@gov.bc.ca < mailto: Okenge. Yuma Morisho@gov.bc.ca >> > Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills >

```
> Sent from my iPhone
> Begin forwarded message:
> From: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" <George.Heyman@gov.bc.ca<mailto:George.Heyman@gov.bc.ca>>
> Date: February 7, 2018 at 9:11:06 AM PST
> To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" <Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>>
> Subject: Fwd: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills
>
> Sent from my iPhone
> Begin forwarded message:
> From: "Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX" < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca < mailto: Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca >>
> Date: February 5, 2018 at 1:43:53 PM PST
> To: "Heyman, George ENV:EX" < George. Heyman@gov.bc.ca < mailto: George. Heyman@gov.bc.ca >>
> Subject: FW: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills
>
>
> From: Howlett, Tim GCPE:EX
> Sent: Monday, February 5, 2018 1:35 PM
> To: Howlett, Tim GCPE:EX; Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX; Smith, George AG:EX
> Subject: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills
> Just came across this while looking for something else. Details on the federal funding for bitumen studies that came
out in December
>
> https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheries-
oceans/news/2017/12/canada_is_investinginsciencetoprotectourwatersfromoilspills.html
> Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills
> News Release December 19, 2017
> From Fisheries and Oceans Canada<a href="https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheries-oceans.html">https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheries-oceans.html</a>
> Dartmouth, Nova Scotia – The Government of Canada is committed to keeping our marine and coastal areas clean and
safe for the benefit of current and future generations. That is why we are taking concrete action, under the Oceans
Protection Plan, to protect our marine and coastal areas from potential oil spills.
> Today, the Honourable Scott Brison, President of the Treasury Board and Member of Parliament for Kings-Hants
announced on behalf of the Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Fisheries, Oceans and the Canadian Coast Guard,
more than $80 million in new science funding for new partnerships, improved knowledge and new technologies that will
help mitigate and prevent marine incidents such as oil spills.
```

> As part of this funding, Minister Brison announced the creation of a new \$45.5 million research program to leverage collaboration among the best researchers across the country and around the world. The Multi-Partner Research Initiative will include a \$10 million-a-year research fund to bring scientists together to improve our collective

understanding of how oil spills behave, how best to clean and contain them, and how to best minimize their environmental impacts.

> The funding also includes \$16.8 million to support oil spill research so that we can better understand how oil behaves and degrades in different conditions, including cold water. As part of this investment, Canada's Centre of Offshore Oil, Gas and Energy Research in Halifax, Nova Scotia, will increase its research capacity with more scientists and specialized equipment. Funding will also go to external researchers across the country to study how various oil contaminants affect fish and other aquatic organisms.

> And finally, \$17.7 million will go towards enhancing ocean models of winds, waves and currents, so that emergency responders can accurately track spills and predict their path. Enhanced ocean modelling will also support safe marine navigation and help prevent spills from happening.

> These investments in ocean modelling, oil spill behavior, biological effects, containment and cleaning techniques will ensure that Canada has both the capability and capacity to provide the best scientific advice and tools to prevent, and respond to, oil spills.

>
>
>
>
>
Quick Facts

>

>

>

>

>

>

- > These new science investments are funded through the \$1.5 billion Oceans Protection Plan, which is creating a world-leading marine safety system that provides economic opportunities for Canadians today, while protecting our coastlines and clean water for generations to come.
- > Under the \$16.8 million for oil spill research, Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) will receive \$10.8 million and Natural Resources Canada will receive \$6 million.
- > DFO's National Contaminants Advisory Group (NCAG) will administer the projects on oil and gas contaminants, which will help inform the Department's decision-making on how to protect and use our marine and freshwater environments.
- > · Advanced ocean modelling work will be conducted in six priority ports across the country: Kitimat, BC; Port-Metro Vancouver, BC; Fraser River Port, BC; Port of Canso, NS; Port of Saint John, NB, and St. Lawrence River from Quebec City to Montreal.

>
>
> National Contaminants Advisory Group backgrounder
>
> https://www.canada.ca/en/fisheriesoceans/news/2017/12/national_contaminantsadvisorygroupselectedresearchprojects.html

Includes multiple grants related to behaviour of diluted bitumen

> Includes multiple grants r
>
> Tim Howlett
> Issues Manager
> Strategic Issues Division, GCPE
> 250.208.4828
>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 1:49 PM

To: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX **Subject:** Fwd: Trade action on wine

Attachments: updated ABBCWI CLIFF 139852.docx; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Jang, Monica JTT:EX" < Monica. Jang@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 8, 2018 at 12:37:36 PM PST

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>, "Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX" < Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca>, "Shoemaker, Wes AGRI:EX" < Wes.Shoemaker@gov.bc.ca>, "Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX" < Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca>, "Fyfe, Richard J JAG:EX" < Richard.Fyfe@gov.bc.ca>, "Harvey, James JAG:EX" < James.Harvey@gov.bc.ca>,

"Plecas, Bobbi ENV:EX" <<u>Bobbi.Plecas@gov.bc.ca</u>> **Cc:** "Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX" <Fazil.Mihlar@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Trade action on wine

Please find attached from DM Mihlar.

No recommendations are being made at this point, just options provided.

Thanks,

Monica.

Monica Jang
Director, Executive Operations
Deputy Minister's Office
Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology

Phone: 604 660-3346 Mobile: 604 290-7572

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 5:50 PM

To: s.22

Subject: Re: Provincial powers re Kinder Morgan

Thanks S. good points

Geoff

Sent from my iPhone

```
> On Feb 8, 2018, at 5:15 PM, $.22
>
```

> Geoff, In these heated times, I think it is important that Premier Horgan remind Alberta and the Canadian government that the federal government's own process, the Ocean Protection Plan, promised to B.C. as part of the mitigation of the marine risk, has barely begun.

> wrote:

- > Public hearings have not yet been held and the justification for more anchorages in the barrier islands off the Port (Gulf Islands) has not been presented and reviewed.
- > The emergency response capability (timeliness and effectiveness) for the whole Georgia Straight has not been presented and reviewed by the province, coastal communities and First Nations, many of whom have lands in the affected area.
- > While the pipeline followed federal process, it did NOT cover the marine impacts of seven times more oil freighters. The seabed of the Straight of Georgia (as distinct from the Pacific Ocean) is provincial jurisdiction as determined by a Supreme Court decision.
- > The federal government should not be out in front of its own Ocean Protection Plan process to determine emergency response, spill mitigation, increased traffic impacts in the Straight, and impacts of increased anchorages on coastal marine life and communities.

> ;s.22

> > >

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 6:15 PM

To: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX

Cc: s.17

Subject: Re: For review: Family Day statement

Is he good to go? Suzanne was sti checking in specifics

G

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 8, 2018, at 4:48 PM, Aaron, Sage PREM:EX < Sage. Aaron@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

To go out on (drum roll) Family Day:

Statement from Premier John Horgan on Family Day

"B.C. Family Day is a day for people to spend time with their loved ones and join in community celebrations.

To make sure Family Day events are accessible to everyone, the B.C. government has partnered with the BC Recreation and Parks Association to fund free family-friendly activities and events in communities around the province.

It's part of our commitment to make life better and more affordable for you and your family. Take some time today to have fun in your community, and have a happy B.C. Family Day!"

Visit the BC Recreation and Parks Association(BCRPA) to see a complete listing of free events: https://www.bcrpa.bc.ca/everything-else/bc-family-day/2018-event-listings/

Sage Aaron, Communications Director

Office of the Premier | Government of BC 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 | 778-678-0832

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 9:58 PM

To: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX

Cc: James, Carole FIN:EX; Dix, Adrian HLTH:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Gillezeau, Rob

FIN:EX; Spilker, Robyn FIN:EX; Singh, Jasmyn HLTH:EX; Currie, David GCPE:EX;

Subject: Release of proposed drug changes

Good evening,

MCJ has decided it would be best to release the info regarding drug policy as an early morning news release (8.30 a.m.) from MOH. Minister Dix can carry on with his Terrace announcement and do responses, if necessary, at that time. \$.13

s.13

She is updating Minister Dix as I write this.

Evan, I'll leave it to you to organize and resolve the various issues here in consultation with the ministers' offices and Sage.

Geoff

p.s. please forward to Health CD -- don't have e-mail.

From: Sent:	Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX Thursday, February 8, 2018 10:23 PM
То:	Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX; Wright, Don J. PREM:EX
Cc: Subject:	Beale, William AGRI:EX Fw: New Fisheries act. Agreements with provinces ,page 6
Attachments:	FA Stakeholder Presentation.pdf
Gentlemen:	
The new Fisheries Act change	s, forwarded by a friend
Geoff	
From: Geoff Meggs \$.22 Sent: Thursday, February 08, 20 To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX	
Subject: Fwa: New Fisheries act.	Agreements with provinces ,page 6
Forwarded message -	
From: s.22	•
Date: Thu, 8 Feb 2018 at 19:3	
To: 's.22	greements with provinces ,page 6
Cc: s.22	
http://www.pskf.ca/publicati	ons/fishact/FA%20Stakeholder%20Presentation.pdf
Geoff Meggs	
personal cell: s.22	

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 10:23 PM

To: Richard Prokopanko
Cc: Oreck, Mira PREM:EX
Subject: Re: Is it possible ??????

Richard, I've copied to Mira Oreck to see if anything can be done

Geoff

From: Richard Prokopanko < richardp@prichardsinc.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 08, 2018 10:16 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX
Subject: Is it possible ??????

Geoff:

Trust you are well.

Thank you so much for allowing be to be invited to the 2018 Throne Speech - although I would really like to attend I will be traveling on Feb that day. So you will have an extra seat for someone. I already informed the Speakers' office that I could not attend.

However is it possible that I can be invited to either the Budget speech or even the Budget "lock up", whatever is possible.

Maybe just the Budget Speech but I know seats are at a premium.

Do you think it is possible to have a seat to the upcoming Budget on Feb 20th?

Thank you for considering this request, thanks.

Richard Prokopanko
Founder
P. Richards Canada Inc.
9403 Emerald Drive
Whistler, British Columbia
Canada VON 1B9
M: 604 838 5225
www.PRichardsInc.com
Richardp@PRichardsInc.com

----Original Message----

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX [mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: September 6, 2017 9:07 PM

To: Richard Prokopanko < richardp@prichardsinc.com>

Subject: Re: Throne Speech Ticket?

Hi Richard I'll do what I can Geoff

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 6, 2017, at 8:00 PM, Richard Prokopanko <richardp@prichardsinc.com<mailto:richardp@prichardsinc.com>> wrote:

Geoff:

I know this is a long shot, but is there any chance there is a single ticket to the Throne Speech that I can use. I do not have to sit on the Floor but maybe in the gallery? What do you think?

Fully understand with the late notice but if it is possible it will be great because this will be a historical Throne Speech.

Thanks for considering this request.

Regards

Richard Prokopanko
Founder
P. Richards Canada Inc.
9403 Emerald Drive
Whistler, British Columbia
Canada V0N 1B9
M: 604 838 5225
www.PRichardsInc.comhttp://www.prichardsinc.com/
Richardp@PRichardsInc.com<mailto:Richardp@PRichardsInc.com>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2018 10:24 PM

To: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX

Subject: Re: Release of proposed drug changes

Carole was talking to Adrian as I wrote my note

g

From: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 08, 2018 10:07 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: Re: Release of proposed drug changes

Got it. s.13

s.13

We'll be aiming (outward) for 8:30. I'm assuming by your earlier note that MAD is aware and on board for his role at that time.

Evan

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 8, 2018, at 9:58 PM, Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Good evening,

MCJ has decided it would be best to release the info regarding drug policy as an early morning news release (8.30 a.m.) from MOH. Minister Dix can carry on with his Terrace announcement and do responses, if necessary, at that time. s.13

s.13

s.13 . She is updating Minister Dix as I write this.

Evan, I'll leave it to you to organize and resolve the various issues here in consultation with the ministers' offices and Sage.

Geoff

p.s. please forward to Health CD -- don't have e-mail.

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 7:00 AM

To: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX; Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX

Cc: Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX

Subject: Re: Unexpected CASA announcement

Thanks for looping in Donna, Evan -- she should have been on my list, too

g

Frame Haved Evan CCDE-EV

From: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 08, 2018 11:42 PM

To: Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX

Cc: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX Subject: Unexpected CASA announcement

Donna, FYI we've had to make an abrupt change of plan and will be announcing a significant item concerning Pharmacare tomorrow morning @8:30 a.m.

s.13

s.13 budget, s.13 It has been decided that rather than wait for the

a NR from MAD will detail the new initiatives.

We will provide copies of the materials as soon as possible tomorrow.

Feel free to provide the context for this announcement should it be helpful in explaining the circumstances to your CASA clients.

Evan

Sent from my iPhone

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 7:01 AM **To:** Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX

Subject: Fw: Unexpected CASA announcement

FYI - you'll need to get a bulletin out to caucus, and it may not be possible in advance

Geoff

From: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 08, 2018 11:42 PM

To: Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX

Cc: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX Subject: Unexpected CASA announcement

Donna, FYI we've had to make an abrupt change of plan and will be announcing a significant item concerning Pharmacare tomorrow morning @8:30 a.m.

s.13

s.13 . It has been decided that rather than wait for the

budget, s.13 a NR from MAD will detail the new initiatives.

We will provide copies of the materials as soon as possible tomorrow.

Feel free to provide the context for this announcement should it be helpful in explaining the circumstances to your CASA clients.

Evan

Sent from my iPhone

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent:Friday, February 9, 2018 7:52 AMTo:Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; s.17Subject:Re: Revised Family Day release

Super

From: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 09, 2018 7:42 AM
To: s.17 EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX
Subject: Revised Family Day release

With an approved business quote:

B.C. government shifts family day beginning in 2019; better for business and families

VICTORIA – Starting next year, B.C.'s Family Day will be moved to the third week in February so families across the country can celebrate together, Premier John Horgan announced today.

Family Day was established in British Columbia in 2013 following a consultation process that had recommended the holiday be on either the second or third Monday of February. The government of the day decided on the second Monday, even though it was inconsistent with other Canadian provinces and the United States.

In announcing the change for 2019, Premier Horgan says Family Day will now be better aligned for businesses and families.

"Moving Family Day is the right thing to do for businesses small and large, and is better for families who may be spread out across the country," said the Premier. "This gives families an opportunity to schedule and spend more time with loved ones from other provinces."

Surrey Board of Trade CEO Anita Huberman welcomes the change.

"The misalignment of Family Day causes inconvenience, increased costs, and lost opportunity for businesses of all sizes and in various industries," said Huberman. "The economic benefit from this change will greatly assist our members and especially small and medium sized businesses across the province."

-30-

Sage 778-678-0832 Sent from my mobile device

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 9:46 AM

To: 'Hunter, Justine'

Subject: RE: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Hi Justine -- no I heard they were useful meetings but no particular outcome - to be continued.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

----Original Message----

From: Hunter, Justine [mailto:JHunter@globeandmail.com]

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 9:10 AM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Canada is investing in science to protect our waters from oil spills

Good morning, and happy Friday.

If there is anything out of yesterday's meeting, can you please let me know? Premier Notley is speaking to the Steelworkers today, I can offer an add if there is news. If there is anything that would help wrap up my Monday piece - does Ottawa want a way out, or are they happy to go to court... that would be cool too.

Cheers

Jh

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent:Friday, February 9, 2018 12:06 PMTo:Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EXCc:Devereux, Rick GCPE:EX; s.17

Subject: Re: Washington State

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 9, 2018, at 10:34 AM, Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX < Kate. Van Meer-Mass@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Quick update that unfortunately the Washington State visit is off for right now. Despite best efforts by the Governor's Office, a special address to the Washington Legislature will not work on March 2nd. It is apparently the busiest day on the Legislative calendar as members from both houses rush to finalize and negotiate bills by the end of day deadline. The Governor's Office and the Leaders of both houses worked hard but were unable to find a time on that day. IGRS will work to find another date the following year for this address.

Kate

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 12:10 PM

To: 'Maureen Woodall'; s.22

Cc: 'Ainslee Jessiman'

Subject: RE: La Bohème: an Invitation from Pacific Opera Victoria

Maureen, thanks for the assistance. Please let me know the value of the tickets and I'm happy to make a contributution.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS
Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier
West Annex, Parliament Buildings,
501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8
(250) 356-6271

----Original Message----

From: Maureen Woodall [mailto:mwoodall@pov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 9:53 AM To: \$.22 ; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Cc: Ainslee Jessiman

Subject: RE: La Bohème: an Invitation from Pacific Opera Victoria

Hello again, \$.22 Geoff -

I wanted to confirm that we have reserved 2 seats for you on Saturday, February 17, and that the tickets will be held under Geoff's name for pickup from Ainslee at the Sponsorship and Media desk in the foyer of the Royal Theatre. If possible, please try to pick up the tickets an hour to an hour and half before the 8 pm curtain.

I also wanted to let you know that Mary Collins from our board of directors will be in attendance that evening, and she is looking forward to welcoming you to the opera.

With best wishes, Maureen

Maureen Woodall Executive Associate, Pacific Opera Victoria

----Original Message----s.22

```
Sent from my iPad
```

```
> On Feb 8, 2018, at 12:09 PM, Maureen Woodall <a href="mailto:switch">mwoodall@pov.bc.ca> wrote:</a>
> Hello, S.22
> I'm delighted you and Geoff are able to attend the performance on Saturday, February 17. Your tickets will be available for you to pick up at the theatre.
> As I mentioned, curtain is at 8 pm; there is a pre-performance lecture
> in the lobby at 7 pm, which you are most welcome to attend. The doors
> open at 6:30 pm
> I hope you both enjoy the opera!
> Maureen
> Maureen
> -----Original Message-----
S.22
```

```
>> On Jan 29, 2018, at 2:05 PM, Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX <Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
>> Interested?
>> Sent from my iPad
>> Begin forwarded message:
>> From: Maureen Woodall <mwoodall@pov.bc.ca<mailto:mwoodall@pov.bc.ca>>
>> Date: January 30, 2018 at 6:56:15 AM GMT+9
>> To: "Geoff Meggs
>> (Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>)"
>> <Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>>
>> Subject: La Bohème: an Invitation from Pacific Opera Victoria
```

```
>>
>> Dear Mr. Meggs:
>>
>> On behalf of Pacific Opera Victoria, I am pleased to extend an invitation for you and a guest to attend the Opening
Night Performance of Puccini's La Bohème.
>> Thursday, February 15, 2018,
>> at the Royal Theatre, 805 Broughton Street, Victoria.
>>
>> Curtain is at 8 pm. We would be honoured if you could also join us at the pre-performance reception at 6:30 pm in
the East Lobby of the theatre.
>>
>> If a different date would be more convenient, we would be pleased to arrange a pair of complimentary tickets for
you for one of the following performances:
>> Saturday, February 17 at 8 pm
>> Wednesday, February 21, at 7 pm
>> Friday, February 23, at 8 pm
>> Sunday, February 25, at 2:30 pm
>> One of the most loved operas of all time, La Bohème is noted for its glorious music and its touching and humorous
portrayal of friendship and the joy and pain of young love. This new production is created by Director Maria Lamont and
designer Camellia Koo and features an accomplished cast of singers, along with the Pacific Opera Chorus and the
Victoria Children's Choir. Victoria's Giuseppe Pietraroia conducts the Victoria Symphony.
>>
>> Please be in touch with me directly by February 9 to confirm whether
>> you are able to attend one of the performances. You may reach me at
>> 250-382-1641, ext. 202, or
>> mwoodall@pov.bc.ca<mailto:mwoodall@pov.bc.ca>
>>
>> We hope you will be able to join us.
>>
>> Sincerely,
>>
>> Maureen Woodall
>> Executive Associate, Pacific Opera Victoria
>>
>> mwoodall@pov.bc.ca<mailto:mwoodall@pov.bc.ca>
>> Phone: 250-382-1641, ext 202
>> www.pov.bc.ca<http://www.pov.bc.ca/>
>>
>> Box Office: 250-385-0222 | Fax: 250-382-4944 The Baumann Centre | 925
>> Balmoral Rd | Victoria, BC | V8T 1A7 Mainstage Performances: The
>> Royal Theatre | 805 Broughton Street | Victoria
>> On the traditional lands of the Lekwungen People, now known as the Songhees and Esquimalt Nations.
```

>> >>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 12:34 PM

To: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX
Cc: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX
Subject: Thanks from Minister Dix

Sage, Minister Dix has asked me to convey his appreciation to all those who worked so hard overnight to get out the announcement this morning on Pharmacare. I second his motion. Please pass it along.

Regards

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent:Friday, February 9, 2018 1:24 PMTo:Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EXCc:Devereux, Rick GCPE:EX; \$.17

Subject: Re: Washington State

Kate I agree with John - could we do a bilateral meeting?

G

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 9, 2018, at 10:34 AM, Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX < Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Quick update that unfortunately the Washington State visit is off for right now. Despite best efforts by the Governor's Office, a special address to the Washington Legislature will not work on March 2nd. It is apparently the busiest day on the Legislative calendar as members from both houses rush to finalize and negotiate bills by the end of day deadline. The Governor's Office and the Leaders of both houses worked hard but were unable to find a time on that day. IGRS will work to find another date the following year for this address.

Kate

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 4:49 PM

To: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: Fwd: Call for Records OOP-2018-80421 Due February 19, 2018

No records

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Wensink, Alison PREM:EX" <Alison.Wensink@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 9, 2018 at 4:42:19 PM PST

To: LP Premiers Vancouver Office < LPPVO@Victoria1.gov.bc.ca >, LP PO Executive Office

<LPPOEO@Victoria1.gov.bc.ca>, "Della Mattia, Marie PREM:EX" < Marie.DellaMattia@gov.bc.ca>,

"Wright, Don J. PREM:EX" < Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca >, "Kennedy, Christine PREM:EX"

<<u>Christine.Kennedy@gov.bc.ca</u>>, "Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX" <<u>Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Cc: "Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX" < Eleanor.Mulloy@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Call for Records OOP-2018-80421 Due February 19, 2018

Hi All,

Please let me know by February 19th whether or not you have any records responsive to the following request:

<u>UPDATE: It is no longer necessary to send records as a PDF. Please send records in whatever way is most convenient.</u>

All records relating to decision of cutting fees for adult basic education and English second language learning.

(Date Range for Record Search: From 07/18/2017 To 01/25/2018) Date Format is MM/DD/YYYY

If you think that the search for records will take you over 1 hours and/or the total volume of records will exceed 100 pages, please let me know as soon as possible.

Thank you all for your assistance with this request! If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact me.

Alison Wensink, Executive Administrative Coordinator

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier Room 272 - West Annex, Parliament Buildings Victoria BC V8W 9E1

Phone: (250) 387-2987

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 4:49 PM

To: Clark, Layne PREM:EX Subject: Fwd: Thank You

Thanks Layne

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Lindsay-Baugh, Anna MMHA:EX" < Anna.LindsayBaugh@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 9, 2018 at 4:44:49 PM PST

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Thank You

Hi Geoff,

Thank you so much for your note. It brightened my day.

You are most welcome, I was happy to.

Have a lovely long weekend!

Yours truly, Anna

--

Anna Lindsay-Baugh

Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Judy Darcy Minister of Mental Health and Addictions Room 346 Parliament Buildings C: 778-677-4091| anna.lindsaybaugh@gov.bc.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 4:35 PM

To: McNish, James EMPR:EX; Andrews, Scott GCPE:EX; Milne, Gala AG:EX; Sihota, Manveer LASS:EX; Marriott, Sarah LASS:EX; Lindsay-Baugh, Anna MMHA:EX; Machell, Aileen GCPE:EX; MacDonald, Alex

GCPE:EX; Beale, William AGRI:EX; Clark, Layne PREM:EX

Subject: Thank You

Hi Everyone,

I just wanted to take a minute to thank you for your work last night. It is absolutely critical to the success of our government that we take the time to support our colleagues - in all forms.

Thank you again and I hope you have a great long weekend.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2018 9:47 AM

To: Shoemaker, Wes AGRI:EX

Cc: Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX; Fyfe, Richard J JAG:EX; Plecas, Bobbi ENV:EX; Yuma Morisho,

Okenge PREM:EX; Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX; Scott, Douglas S AG:EX; Harvey, James JAG:EX;

Mack, James AGRI:EX; Carr, Michelle LCLB:EX

Subject: Re: follow up on wine

Looks good to me

Geoff

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 9, 2018, at 8:43 PM, Shoemaker, Wes AGRI:EX <Wes.Shoemaker@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Here's where we landed for tonight.

Wes

W.H. (Wes) Shoemaker, MBA
Deputy Minister
Ministry of Agriculture

5th Floor, 808 Douglas Street
Victoria, BC V8W 9B4

Tel: <u>250.356.1803</u> | Cell: <u>250.516.6892</u> | Fax: <u>250.356.7279</u>

E-mail:wes.shoemaker@gov.bc.ca

Please note: This email is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Mack, James AGRI:EX" < James.Mack@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 9, 2018 at 7:42:22 PM PST

To: "Shoemaker, Wes AGRI:EX" < Wes.Shoemaker@gov.bc.ca >, "Scott, Douglas S AG:EX"

<Douglas.S.Scott@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: "Carr, Michelle LCLB:EX" < Michelle.Carr@gov.bc.ca >, "Hrycuik, Lorie AGRI:EX"

<<u>Lorie.Hrycuik@gov.bc.ca</u>> Subject: follow up on wine

Doug Scott pulled LCLB, LDB and AGRI together following the DMs' meeting.

Our recommended approach is to move in partnership with BCWI on several of their proposals:

- 1) "activate the BC Liquor Distribution Branch, in concert with BC Liquor Stores (BCLS), to immediately implement a Buy BC: Eat Drink Local program.
 - This would include recommendations to purchase small lot wines, provide shelf space and SKUs, put up store front displays and increased advertising.
 - o This could be paired with a proclamation of April as BC Wine Month
 - It would not include the recommendation for providing whole-sale pricing. This may be considered separately through the upcoming Liquor Advisory Panel
- 2) "Funding for a province-wide Buy BC: Eat Drink Local campaign to include BC agri-foods products and all certified 100% BC craft alcohol (i.e. grape wine, beer, cider, fruit wines, and (potentially) distilled products) and to bring attention to local BC products by leveraging media, creating unique events, etc."
 - AGRI has a current project in place for this. It will need to be determined whether additional funds should be provided to scale up efforts.
- 3) "Funding for programming support to increase BC VQA Wine export sales and expansion of international markets focusing on trade shows, food fairs, sales exhibitions and/or participation in events or missions."
 - AGRI has a current project in place for this. It will need to be determined whether additional funds should be provided to scale up efforts.

AGRI will draft a letter for Minister Popham that responds to BCWI's proposal and circulate to ministries for comment on Tuesday.

I spoke with Miles Prodan, BCWI, and he is positive on the proposed approach and understands why BC cannot move on some of the recommendations at this time. There is a strong interest from BCWI in partnering with LDB and AGRI on developing these initiatives. There is also a strong interest in partnering on communications.

James Mack Assistant Deputy Minister – Agriculture Science and Policy Ministry of Agriculture

Phone: 250-356-1821 Fax: 250-356-7279

e-mail: James.mack@gov.bc.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2018 9:49 AM

To: Clark, Layne PREM:EX

Subject: Re: Legacy

Looks very good - what are next steps? Also what about Sikh Heritage Month?

G

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 9, 2018, at 7:58 PM, Clark, Layne PREM:EX < Layne.Clark@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Kahlon, Ravi PREM:EX" < Ravi.Kahlon@gov.bc.ca>

Date: February 9, 2018 at 7:38:14 PM PST

To: "Clark, Layne PREM:EX" < Layne.Clark@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Legacy

<Haq & History Punjabi Canadian Legacy Project Feb 2 2018 copy 2.pdf>

<Punjabi CLP - Project Budget .pdf>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2018 5:19 PM

To: Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX
Cc: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX

Subject: High speed rail

Hi FAzil,

The Premier is very interested in promoting the high speed connection to Seattle. We may still try to get to Olympia to have a joint event with the Governor. Could you assess what it would cost for us to play some kind of role in the next stage of evaluation? I understand Premier Campbell did quite a bit in this regard that may still be useful.

Also, is the jobs aspect of LNG file readily at hand? I worry that the Canadian steel sector will object to any support we give to FISC and would have to have the arguments handy why it's appropriate.

Geoff

> Sent from my iPhone

Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX From: Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2018 9:14 PM To: Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX Cc: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX Re: LNG Canada jobs Subject: Thanks Fazil Sent from my iPad > On Feb 10, 2018, at 7:44 PM, Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX <Fazil.Mihlar@gov.bc.ca> wrote: > Hi Geoff: I will have a detailed BN on this Tues. In the meantime and in case you need some macro numbers now: > At the peak of construction: 4500 and 7500 jobs. In operations: 300 to 450 jobs. Enclosed is a PDF of the different categories of jobs during construction. Hope this helps. Cheers! Fazil > https://www.lngcanada.ca/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/LNG-Canada-Potential-jobs.pdf > > <LNG-Canada-Potential-jobs.pdf> >

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 7:52 AM

To: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: Fw: LNG Canada Economic Impact

Attachments: LNG Canada Economic Impact.docx; ATT00001.txt

And this one

From: Mihlar, Fazil JTT:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 10:17 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: LNG Canada Economic Impact

Hi Geoff: As per your request. Have a good evening. Fazil

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 7:29 PM **To:** Andy Calitz (andy.calitz@Ingcanada.ca)

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX **Subject:** Review of GHG numbers

Hello Andy,

Just a heads up that I have shared your contact info with Caelie Frampton, copied above, the ministerial assistant to Minister George Heyman. Minister Heyman's officials may reach out to LNG Canada to check their numbers on the GHG aspects of your proposal. Thanks for any assistance you can offer.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, February 16, 2018 10:44 PM

To: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: Fwd: 272780 - Container Trucking Industry

Attachments: image001.png; ATT00001.htm; 272780 Unifor Container Truck Submission;

ATT00002.htm; Container Truck Submission to Minister Trevena.pdf; ATT00003.htm

Pls print

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Gavin McGarrigle < Gavin.McGarrigle@unifor.org >

Date: February 16, 2018 at 8:08:46 PM PST

To: "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Joie Warnock < Joie.Warnock@unifor.org >

Subject: FW: 272780 - Container Trucking Industry

Hi Geoff,

Thanks for meeting today.

As discussed, I have attached the submission that Unifor made to the Minister of Transportation in early December 2017 regarding urgent container trucking problems and solutions.

The email response I received from the Minister is outlined below also.

Please let us know if you need any further information as we are very concerned about the potential for another large port disruption.

Sincerely,

Gavin McGarrigle

Area Director, British Columbia Directeur régional, Colombie-Britannique

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 3:59 PM

To: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX

Cc: Higgins, Keira PREM:EX; Wright, Don J. PREM:EX

Subject: Aquaculture discussion

Don, I'd like to include Don Bain in the aquaculture discussion if he isn't already.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Saturday, February 24, 2018 7:41 PM

To: Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX
Cc: Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX
Subject: Low carbon paper

Tamarra please send Evan Lloyd the low carbon paper from Greg

G

Sent from my iPhone

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Monday, February 26, 2018 5:34 PM

To: Bain, Don PREM:EX

Subject: Fwd: Fish Farm Tenure Renewal Process

This was earlier

G

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Bob Chamberlin < bobc@khfn.ca>
Date: February 26, 2018 at 11:21:58 AM PST

To: Doug Caul < Doug.caul@gov.bc.ca>, Wes Shoemaker < Wes.Shoemaker@gov.bc.ca>, < William.Beale@gov.bc.ca>, < Scott.Fraser@gov.bc.ca>, Mira Oreck < mira.oreck@gov.bc.ca>, < Lana.Popham@gov.bc.ca>, < Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca>, < Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca>, < Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Brenda Gaertner < brenda@mandellpinder.com >, < sean.jones@gowlingwlg.com >

Subject: Fish Farm Tenure Renewal Process

Good afternoon Ministers

I trust this email finds you well.

I am following up on the email I sent early last week concerning the Final Draft Process Document of the Fish Farm Tenure Renewals on behalf of the Kwikwasutinuxw Haxwa'mis FN, Dzawadaenuxw FN, Namgis FN, Mamalilukalla FN and Gwawaenuk Tribe.

I believe we all are aware of the existence of very tight timelines to get on with the work envisioned within the Final Draft Process Document, and we remain eager to finalize the Process and get on with the work.

When we met last we all commit ed to "High Level" engagement to finalize he process and I am cognizant of a week has now passed and we have not yet even had notification of the document being received

I look forward to hearing from you in order to nail down a meeting as yourselves committed to in the immediate near future

Respectfully

Robert (Owa'di) Chamberlin Elected Chief Councilor Kwikwasutinuxw Haxwa'mis First Nation Cel: 250 974 8282 Email: bobc@khfn.ca

Please consider the environment before printing this email. This message and its attachments contain privileged or confidential information and is intended only for the named recipients. If you are not the intended recipient, copying or distribution of this message is prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify me immediately by reply email and delete this email, kind regards

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 10:04 AM

To: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX

Cc: Clark, Layne PREM:EX
Subject: Leaves from cabinet

Elizabeth, I'm now receiving requests for vacation leave from cabinet. I propose to circulate some version of this note below. I would appreciate it if you could review it, advise me of quorum requirements, remind me about the long-distance attendance rules and give me any insight into how this was handled in the past.

Geoff

My office is already receiving requests for vacation leave after the session ends. This memo is to clarify how we will be handling those leaves where they may impact attendance at cabinet.

Attendance at cabinet is mandatory given the importance of the matters under discussion. Generally speaking, personal leaves should be during periods of reduced cabinet activity. Those periods are from December 15 to January 15 and from July 15 to Labour Day.

Where a member of cabinet feels it is important to take personal leave at another time that would require absence from cabinet, one such leave per year will be permitted. Please note that it is possible to arrange long-distance participation under certain circumstances.

Although quorum for a cabinet meeting is xx, we will strive to maximize attendance at cabinet and refuse leaves if the matters under consideration require attendance.

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 12:15 PM **To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX

Cc: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: FW: Meeting with the Premier

Hi Jessica

I've copied to my team to follow up - we'll see.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier West Annex, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8 (250) 356-6271

From: Jessica Hollingsworth [mailto:Jessica.Hollingsworth@BCLNGA.CA]

Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 11:52 AM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: Meeting with the Premier

Hi Geoff,

David asked that I connect with you regarding setting up a meeting with the Premier and our Board. Would you be able to suggest a few dates on April that may work? I will send along a formal letter shortly.

Thanks kindly,

Jessica Hollingsworth

Executive Assistant to David Keane, President | BC LNG Alliance #615-625 Howe Street, Vancouver, BC V6C 2T6 t: 778.379.7646 | e: jessica.hollingsworth@bclnga.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 8:48 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Subject: Re: Burns Lake explosion

Thanks this good

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 27, 2018, at 8:26 PM, Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX < Michael. Cheevers @gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Geoff,

I'm having troubles locating the original Steel call for a public inquiry into the Burns Lake explosion issue.

I've attached items that USW wanted to discuss at their Feb 6 meeting with the PO, and the meeting notes prepared by the Labour DMO. I've also attached information about the call for a public inquiry submitted by Steve Hunt last year during a meeting with Ministers Bains, Eby, and Farnworth. Does this help?

If needed, tomorrow I can reach out to the DMO for more information, and also contact Brad West from USW.

Cheers,

Mike

From: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 1:33 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Subject: Fw: Burns Lake explosion

Hi Mike

Can you find this and send it to Geoff?

If our DMO doesn't have it I'm sure we can get it from Steel.

Thanks

K

Sent from my BlackBerry — the most secure mobile device

From: Karen.Cooling@gov.bc.ca Sent: February 27, 2018 1:31 PM

To: Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca

Cc: Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca; layne.clark@gov.bc.ca

Subject. Be. Birus I ake exulusion
Hi Geoff:
s.22 I will forward your request to Michael.
Regards Karen
Sent from my BlackBerry — the most secure mobile device
From: Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca Sent: February 27, 2018 12:21 PM To: Karen.Cooling@gov.bc.ca Cc: Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca; Layne.Clark@gov.bc.ca Subject: Burns Lake explosion
Karen, could you please send me the original Steel call for a public inquiry in the Burns Lake explosion issue? I'm particularly interested in areas of systemic change that were to be the target of the review.
Geoff
GEOFF MEGGS
Chief of Staff, Office of the Premier
West Annex, Parliament Buildings,
501 Belleville St, Victoria, BC V8V 2L8

<Scan_20180227.pdf>

<mime-attachment>

(250) 356-6271

<54930 meeting pjh with usw (ks comments).docx>

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 1:57 PM

To: Bains, Harry LBR:EX

Cc: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX; Cooling, Karen LBR:EX; Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: USW demand for a public inquiry

Attachments: Scan_20180227.pdf

Hi Harry,

As you are aware, s.13

s.13

Geoff

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 9:31 PM

To: Bains, Harry LBR:EX

Subject: Re: USW demand for a public inquiry

Thanks, Harry, yes, I've asked for a meeting for the two of us. To be clear, \$.13 FYI, Steve Hunt is meeting the Premier next Wednesday.

Geoff

From: Bains, Harry LBR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 4:13 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: Re: USW demand for a public inquiry

HibGeoff, s.13

s.13

s.13 Call me or I have asked Karen to

talk to you to discuss how to proceed

Thanks Harry

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 28, 2018, at 1:56 PM, Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Harry,

As you are aware, s.13

s.13

Geoff

<Scan_20180227.pdf>